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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO.:  1006-A
COMMITTEE:  Consumer Affairs

	TITLE:  A Local Law to repeal section 24-423 of the administrative code of the city of New York, relating to the licensure of operators of motion-picture projecting machines 


	Sponsor: By Council Members Espinal, Johnson, Koslowitz and Gentile 

	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Intro. 1006-A would eliminate the requirement that a person must first secure a license from the Department of Consumer Affairs (DCA) before operating a motion picture projection machine.

	
EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately.


	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2017

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY16
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY17
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY17

	
Revenues (+)
	$0
	$(18,075)
	$(18,075)

	
Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	De Minimus
	De Minimus

	
Net
	$0
	$(18,075)
	$(18,075)




	
IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that this legislation would result in a loss of revenue because licensees would no longer pay fees to obtain or renew these licenses. DCA currently has 241 motion picture projection licensees, the majority of whom renew their licenses at the end of even years and pay $75 to renew their licenses. The end of calendar year 2016 is in Fiscal 2017 and hence the revenue loss for DCA would be approximately $18,075 in Fiscal 2017. Since majority of the licenses are renewed at the end of even years, the loss of revenue would occur only in odd fiscal years going forward, and there would be no impact on the revenue in even fiscal years.


	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES:  It is anticipated that the impact on expenditures resulting from this legislation would be de minimus. As the number of licensees is rather small and the employees engaged in processing these licenses also process licenses for the 54 other categories of DCA licenses, it is not reasonable for the City to reduce staffing. As a result, the City will mostly reap the savings associated with this change not as a cost reduction, but rather as a greater efficiency by the DCA staff processing licenses.



	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A


	SOURCE OF INFORMATION:	NYC Council Finance Division
                                           Department of Consumer Affairs


	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:    Aliya Ali, Senior Finance Analyst, New York City Council Finance Division
                                              
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:    Emre Edev, Assistant Director, New York City Council Finance Division
Nathan Toth, Deputy Director, New York City Council Finance Division
          Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Counsel, New York City Council Finance Division
         Tanisha Edwards, Chief Counsel, New York City Council Finance Division
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced as Intro. No. 1006 by the Council on November 24, 2015 and referred to the Committee on Consumer Affairs. A hearing was held by the Committee on February 22, 2016 and the legislation was laid over. Intro. 1006 was subsequently amended, and the amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 1006-A, will be considered by the Committee on Consumer Affairs on May 4, 2016. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. 1006-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on May 5, 2016. 
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